



# Weekly at St. Brendan's

Sunday 10:00 a.m. Worship, via live streaming https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCkCY2BEJXIqMoVc\_nXXG7ew Monday 8:15 a.m. Daily Morning Prayer, via zoom

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4796201105?pwd=bXM5OHJ2UE

h4TXhQT1RkZnVrQWNVdz09

Meeting ID: 479 620 1105 Passcode: 092720

11:00 a.m. Be a Modern Episcopalian, via zoom

Zoom Meeting https://zoom.us/ij/4575423762.

Tuesday 7:00 a.m. AA meeting, via zoom

Dial in: 312-626-6799 Meeting ld:345 892 252

9:00 a.m. Staff meeting, via zoom

Zoom Meeting https://zoom.us/j/4575423762

11:00 a.m. Bible Study, via zoom

Zoom Meeting https://zoom.us/j/4575423762
4:30 p.m. Book Club discussion, via zoom

Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/i/81484853481

# Sunday, November 1, 2020

Celebrant: The Rev. Regis Smolko

Participating and representing St. Brendan's in prayer and worship and receiving Holy Eucharist for all members and friends of St. Brendan's.

# The Priest's Corner

# Your Priests Took a Pledge and What You Can Do to Help People Vote

So then let us not fall asleep as others do, but let us keep awake and be sober." - 1 Thessalonians 5:6

This is the DEMOCRACY PLEDGE that Julie and I have taken. Members of our Justice Ministry expressed last night that they wanted to take it as well. I invite all people involved in ministry at St. Brendan's to take this pledge as well. (I ask that you let Katie, <a href="mailto:StBrendansKatie@gmail.com">StBrendansKatie@gmail.com</a> or me know that you've taken the pledge as a Faith Leader at St. Brendan's Church.)

#### Here is the Pledge:

As a Faith Leader, I pledge to preach (in word and/or by action) or otherwise speak out in my faith community for DEMOCRACY during November's prolonged election season.

I will use my role to defend social justice, human dignity and DEMOCRACY by encouraging voting and by helping community members to understand that because vote counting will take much longer than usual this year. We are facing an election season, not an Election Day. I will share the message that we as a people of faith must publicly reject any attempts from the president to stop or interfere with ballot counting, enable violence from white supremacists, reject the results, or prematurely declare victory.

Recently our Presiding Bishop Michael Curry reminded us clergy, that we do not endorse candidates from the pulpit, nor tell people who to vote for. He also said we need to encourage people to vote and must speak out against any actions that violate morality and lead people into confusion and to untruth. Jesus did so in word and action, and he did it in the temple. Julie and I intend to follow this directive both in word and action, including from the pulpit and in our actions and involvements.

As you've likely noticed, absentee-voter turnout already is sky high. (77 million this morning—this is 50+% of the entire 2016 total American vote.) With 6 days remaining before November 3, this is our last chance to make sure our friends, family, and church members have a plan to vote.

Will you commit to texting at least five of your personal Pennsylvania contacts to check on whether they voted or not and whether they plan to vote or not? Can you help them decide to vote and help them vote should they have a need? It's as easy as a text or an email. So here's what you can do.

#### Step 1 INITIAL TEXT:

Hello \_\_\_\_\_ (name of voter/relationship), how are you? I wanted to check-in with you and make sure you have a plan to vote and whether or not you need any help around voting?

## IF - YES

Great! Appreciate you for standing up for what is right and just! Voting is one of the best ways to make our voices heard. Are you planning to vote by mail, drop off your absentee ballot early in person, or vote in person on Election Day?

#### IF - NOT VOTING

I'm sorry to hear that! I believe voting is an important way to make every voice heard and stand up for what's right. If you change your mind, you can make a plan to cast your ballot here: <a href="https://votesaveamerica.com/state/pennsylvania/">https://votesaveamerica.com/state/pennsylvania/</a>

#### IF - UNDECIDED

Are you interested in jumping on the phone to talk through how you are thinking about the decision? I could share how my faith is informing my thinking about this election.

#### IF - I HAVE ALREADY VOTED

Awesome, I am so glad you are voting this year! Could you make sure your friends and family have a plan to vote too? Send them this link: https://votesaveamerica.com/state/Pennsylvania/

# Step 2-DAY OF ELECTION

#### IF - IN-PERSON ON ELECTION DAY

That's great! What time will you vote? How are you getting to the polls? Election Day is Tuesday, November 3rd. Polls are open in Pennsylvania from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. You can learn more, including your polling place here: <a href="https://www.pa.gov/guides/voting-and-elections/#VotingataPollingPlace">https://www.pa.gov/guides/voting-and-elections/#VotingataPollingPlace</a>

### **IF - ABSENTEE IN-PERSON (EARLY)**

If you have an absentee or mail-in ballot, you can return it early in person. Find a ballot return location:

https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/Return-Ballot.aspx. If you did not request an absentee or mail-in ballot by the October 27 deadline but are registered to vote, you can still vote in person on Tuesday, Nov. 3.

#### IF - VOTING BY MAIL

That's great, but it's too late to send it by mail. Deliver it personally to your polling place or ballot-return location. You can find those here: <a href="https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/Return-Ballot.aspx">https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/Return-Ballot.aspx</a>

**Some key details**: Seal your ballot in the inner white secrecy envelope, or it won't be counted! Put the secrecy envelope in the preaddressed outer return envelope. Make sure you seal, sign, and date it! The deadline to return it is 8:00 p.m. on Election Day, but the sooner the better! You can learn more about mail-in voting here: <a href="https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/Mail-and-Absentee-Ballot.aspx">https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/Mail-and-Absentee-Ballot.aspx</a>

If you haven't requested an absentee or mail-in ballot yet, the deadline to do so has passed, but you can still vote in person on Election Day, Tuesday, Nov 3.

#### IF – THEY ARE NOT REGISTERED OR ASK HOW TO REGISTER

I'm so sorry, but it's too late. Here's the state website. <a href="https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/default">https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/default</a>

# Some additional questions that your friends/family may have:

Am I registered to vote?

Good question, check this link: <a href="https://www.pavoterservices.pa.gov/pages/voterregistrationstatus.aspx">https://www.pavoterservices.pa.gov/pages/voterregistrationstatus.aspx</a>

What is my polling place?

Check this link: <a href="https://www.pavoterservices.pa.gov/pages/pollingplaceinfo.aspx">https://www.pavoterservices.pa.gov/pages/pollingplaceinfo.aspx</a>

What are the vote by mail requirements in my state?

Click here: https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/Mail-and-Absentee-Ballot.aspx

Do I need an ID to vote in person?

If you have voted at your polling location before, you do not need to bring ID to vote. Only voters who are voting for the first time in their election district need to show ID. Acceptable ID includes both photo and non-photo ID.

#### Polling Locations:

https://www.votespa.com/Voting-in-PA/Pages/Voting-at-a-Polling-Place.aspx

Here is a list of acceptable forms of ID:

https://www.pa.gov/guides/voting-and-elections/#VotingataPollingPlace

What do I do if I run into a problem while voting? Hopefully that won't happen! But if it does, call **1-833-336-8683**, a 24/7 hotline with voting experts who can field questions pertaining to felon disenfranchisement, voter purging, poll worker misconduct, voter machines, accessibility, and more.

# Be at peace and God bless you. Regis+



#### Welcome to our newest Brendanite!:

Annemarie Malbon and her husband William Daric Thompson are excited to announce the arrival of their son William Archer. Baby Archer was born on October 23, 2020. Mom, dad, and baby are all home and doing well and send their thanks for your prayerful support.



#### **ALL SAINTS' DAY IS Sunday, November 1.**

On All Saints Day people who have been part of prayers that have died in the last 12 months, and all former members will automatically be included in the reading of the Necrology. Please contact Katie if there is someone you would like to add. <a href="mailto:StBrendansKatie@gmail.com">StBrendansKatie@gmail.com</a>

For over twenty years, St. Brendan's has sponsored a **Holiday Craft Show and Cookie Walk** on the Saturday before Thanksgiving. Sadly, in light of this year's COVID-19 restrictions, we cannot repeat that very successful formula. But do not despair! We are instead planning an appropriately distanced Cookie Walk (more accurately, perhaps, a Cookie *Drive-Up*) on Saturday, November 21. This will be a <u>great</u> opportunity for members and friends of our parish to get involved in a fun activity that brings in useful funds for the church and gives our neighbors a chance to learn more about St. Brendan's and our programs.

# **Instructions for Bakers**



- ✓ You are welcome to bake whatever style of cookie you feel others will enjoy. Use your own recipe, your grandmother's recipe or a recipe off the Web. We do ask that the cookies be "from scratch," though, because after all, the customers we aim to attract can buy at the store just as well as anyone else.
- ✓ Please do not make iced cookies because it is so hard to keep them looking attractive during handling. St. Brendan's is not certified by Allegheny County to sell baked goods that contain dairy in the form of "custards, cream fillings, cheesecakes, etc."
- As a general rule, our bakers donate the cookies that they bake. However, if this would cause a hardship for you, we understand and we may be able to help with the cost of ingredients so that you can still participate. Simply contact Tim Austin (austover@gmail.com or 508-688-9554) in confidence if this would be helpful. We want to involve as many people as possible!
- ✓ If you can, please commit to making at least 10 dozen cookies of a single variety. That sounds like a lot, but if you once get into the swing of it, the numbers quickly stack up—trust us!
- ✓ Please contact Katie Cervone at (<u>StBrendansKatie@gmail.com</u> or 412 364-5974) by November 14 to tell us how many dozen you are planning to provide. Planning will be much simpler if we have a reasonably accurate count of the cookies to anticipate.
- ✓ Please deliver your cookies to the church between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. on either Tuesday, November 17 or Wednesday, November 18. Someone will be there to check in deliveries during those hours. If those hours are impossible for you, please contact Katie Cervone (<a href="mailto:step://step

Above all, thank you for your help in pulling off this COVID-year version of our fabled Cookie Walk. Next year, we look forward to being able to return the event to its former glory!



#### Looking for a graphic designer.

The Justice Ministry is looking for someone who has some graphic design background to help design a" St Brendan's Believes Black Lives Matter" logo. If you have any experience designing logos, even better. Please contact Donna Aiello at donna.aiello@forecastdirect.com if you think you may be able to help and want to discuss. Thank you!



Security Update. Thanks to the generosity of one parishioner (who donated the equipment) and another volunteer (who had the tools to install it), the church building now sports a fancy new Ring video doorbell. Why might this matter to you? Well, to be frank, we have installed it because we too often find the main doors to the church unlocked. Please be aware that we will now be able to identify anyone who leaves without locking up and have a heart-to-heart with him or her about safeguarding our beautiful building.

Joining the Transition Committee for our next Bishop. The Standing Committee of the Episcopal Diocese of Pittsburgh invites your prayerful participation on the Transition Committee for the election of the next Bishop of Pittsburgh. Lay and clergy persons alike are encouraged to join this Committee, which we expect will have 10-12 members from across the Diocese. The tasks of the Transition Committee are completely separate from those of the Nominating Committee and include the following: arranging "walkabouts" for the final candidates for Bishop; helping the newly-elected Bishop and his or her family to make a home in Pittsburgh; managing the logistics of the consecration service and planning welcoming activities for the new Bishop and family; and planning a celebration of ministry for Bishop McConnell and Betsy as we thank them for their ministry to us. A detailed job description for the Transition Committee can be found on the Diocesan website, or from this link: https://www.episcopalpgh.org/transition-committee-a-letter-to-the-diocese-from-the-standing-committee/ Applications are due on November 7.



**MEMORIAL SERVICE -** On November 10 at 7:15 we will join together in fellowship to mourn the violence rending our nation. We will pray for all of our brothers and sisters who endure constant threats of violence and have been murdered through racists acts. We will name those taken and be in silence together as we light candles to call an end to the darkness of violence and shine our light on these acts. This memorial service will be held via zoom at

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88628195457?pwd=eXJ4dlNXaHlzaHk2ZCtucGV4K3IsUT09

(Meeting ID: 886 2819 5457 and Passcode: 049603). Anyone who feels called to help with this service, please contact Julie Smith (jlsphone1@gmail.com). This is a part of St. Brendan's Believes Black Lives Matter. As you prepare for this service, we will have a quiet time and lighting of memorial candles, if you have a candle you would like to light please have it prepared and with you during the zoom service.

All announcements for The Little Log are due to the office, StBrendansKatie@gmail.com by 10:00 a.m. Thursday.

CRIES Advocacy. (Christian Response In Emergency Situations). This week we are supporting the work of Isaac's Trip with goods for Haiti. We will help with the expenses involved in obtaining and registering the bus and driving the bus to Mami.



We continue to offer the opportunity to receive communion on Mondays and Fridays by appointment only. If you are interested, email Katie at StBrendansKatie@gmail.com your availability Monday/Friday and morning/afternoon. You'll come to the portico in front of the church with a mask on and approach the reception area in a socially distanced way. Regis or Julie will meet you for a brief service with Eucharist available for you to receive. We can catch up for a few minutes then depart. Those who have already received in this way once are very welcome to request an additional opportunity to receive.



We celebrate the **November birthdays** of:

2 James Aldridge 15 Lizz Helmsen

19 Hadley Zupancic

24 Nathan May

3 Theo Sands 5 Debbie Jennings

15 Steve Horton 17 Janet Fesq 20 Cynthia Chapman 23 Jonathan Bigelow Roche

24 Daniel Moore 29 Bill Spoonhoward 6 Avery Kline

17 Bradford Thompson

24 Bob Grotevant



7 Mary & Dale Bertucci 15 Sharon and Gary

14 Meghan and Robert Karn

24 Shelly Hipsky and Ken Judson

14 Kate and John Riley

29 Linda and Alan Schneider

# Senior Warden's Corner

Never let it be claimed that I had a negative word to say about cookies. For those of us with British backgrounds, cookies (or as we would say, "biscuits") play an important role in two vital daily observances: "elevenses" and "afternoon tea." In Southwest Pennsylvania, too, cookies take pride of place at weddings as well as at Cookie Walks. (I trust that you are all hard at work baking cookies, and ordering cookies, and posting our posters so that this year's Drive-Up Cookie Walk will be a huge success.)

But the Worship Committee, at its last meeting, got to wondering how the Cookie Walk might be linked to the church's Advent season, which begins the following weekend. It seemed almost as if we were looking ahead to the Christmas celebration and leapfrogging the four Sundays of reflection that precede it liturgically. So ..... we have added a new element to the famed St. Brendan's Cookie Walk.



For those couples, families, or individuals who would like, we are offering a "kit" for creating your very own Advent Wreath at home. Each kit consists of: a green wire base with four candle holders firmly affixed to it; four 10" candles (three purple, one rose); strips of artificial fir garland to wrap around the base; and four purple ribbons. You can rely on these basics or (of course) "dress up" your wreath with natural evergreens, pine cones, or even a Christmas candle to go in the center. We will charge \$10 for each kit and have bought supplies for 25 kits initially. If demand seems to be really strong, we may consider a second purchase but a parishioner is covering many of the costs on the first round so that all the profits can go towards the Cookie Walk proceeds.

In the week following the first Sunday in Advent (November 29), we encourage any household with an Advent wreath (whether constructed from one of our kits or not) to take a snapshot of it and send it in to church for an Advent Gallery. We'll send more instructions about how to submit your image nearer the time.

To order your Advent Wreath Kit at a cost of \$10, please send an email to me (austover@gmail.com) or call me at 508-688-9554. Kits will be available for pickup from church during the Cookie Walk hours on November 21.



Just Mercy: A story of justice & Redemption by Bryan Stevenson. We will be discussing the introduction and our own prison stories next Tuesday (October 20)



Do you have a special prayer request? Contact Ruth Horton ryhorton@gmail.com. Pastoral Care Ministry members will include those persons in daily prayers or send out a prayer via text or email to someone if requested. All prayers and requests are kept confidential.



You can help. We have tubs outside to the right of the front doors for any food donations. Or. if you wish, checks can be sent to St. Brendan's and we will convert them into grocery gift cards. We have now discovered a new mission. There are halfway houses in lower income areas who share any donations to them with their neighbors, and we will be supporting them with some of our food donations. This gives those residents a sense of meaningful purpose, being the ones to share rather than the ones in need. We will continue distributing food to the North Hills Food Bank and the Community Outreach.

Need food? We can help. If you or someone you know has a food shortage, contact the church and we will be happy to help.

# Children's Corner

#### The Saints in our Lives

This weekend is Halloween and All Saints Day and the story goes that this is the night that separates the brightness of summer from the darkness of winter. For farmers in the ancient world, it separated the season of growth and harvest from the season of rest and death. They believed that on All Hallows' Eve, ghosts of the dead would return to earth and cause trouble. So naturally, the farmers would build BIG fires to have a lot of light.



So villages would have a big bonfire party. Farmers would burn what they could spare to drive away the darkness. Some people would dress up to dance by the fires to drive away the ghosts. Others would try to tell fortunes and girls would try to figure out who their "true loves" were by guessing who wore which mask, or by peeling apples and throwing the apple skin over their shoulder at a certain boy.

When the celebration was over, they would take embers from the bonfire and light the fires in their houses from the bonfire to help protect them during the winter.

Dressing up had to do with the ghosts too. In olden times, people thought the ghosts were coming to take us away. Not just because some ghosts caused mischief, but we thought they might actually take us away. So we started to dress up like people who were already dead to confuse the ghosts (I guess we thought they were not too smart) or we dressed up like someone who didn't exist – a witch, or a robot, to really confuse the ghosts. And we would also put out bowls of food to help feed these ghosts so they would leave us alone. That's how we started to give away food.

When I was a little girl, we had a family in our town who made homemade donuts and cider for Halloween but would only give that to people who dressed up and did a trick for them. A trick could be anything – dancing or singing or juggling. One boy in town who was taking trumpet lessons played trumpet for them (easy to do, good thing he didn't play piano – it would have been too hard to carry with him.) Once you did your trick, you got your treat. I used to sing and dance with my sisters to get those donuts. And yum, they were good.

But the day after Halloween is All Saint's Day. All Saints Day reminds us of how we are connected as Christians. Paul reminds us in the Bible that all who are loved by God are saints.

At church, on November 1, we remember all of the saints we have. And who are our saints? <u>You are.</u> We also remember St. Brendan as the Saint for our church. But I also think of my family – Colette, my Mother and Father, my Grandmother, Grandma Maud, my sisters and brothers, my nieces and nephews, and YOU.

Peace, Julie+



Join us for a virtual Novena - The Forward Movement and The Episcopal Church Office of Government Relations are calling Episcopalians and all others to join in *A Season of Prayer: For an Election*. Here at St. Brendan's we are joining with others across the nation to pause each to come together, via zoom, to ask God for courage and wisdom, to thank God for love and joy. We will do this via zoom. https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85364233750?pwd=Z2tOT1FOcVRjbjlSejNHaDNqWmNWQT09

(Meeting ID: 853 6423 3750 and Passcode: 191668)

A novena is an ancient tradition of nine days of devotional prayers, often with a specific intention. In this case, we pray for discernment in voting and for the well-being of our nation.

We will begin on October 27, at noon, and continue through the day after the election. The prayers are from The Book of Common Prayer. If you can't join us, but would like a text of the prayer, please send your text information to <a href="mailto:jlsphone1@gmail.com">jlsphone1@gmail.com</a>

MONDAY MORNING MODERN EPISCOPALIAN GROUP, heeding the suggestion of Vestry, invite all to join us on the four Monday Mornings during Advent (beginning November 30 at 11:00am) in a Zoom Meeting to learn all about the 39 Articles of Religion. These are the best beliefs/practices of the Roman Catholic Church and the Protestant Church (the best of both religious worlds) that formed the development of the Episcopal Church. You will be amazed! Look for an interesting tidbit-weekly to lure you to join in. The Thirty-nine Articles of Religion, tucked away in the back of The Book of Common Prayer, is an historical document of the Episcopal Church and of the worldwide Anglican Communion. The Articles were

adopted during the reign of Queen Elizabeth I in the 16th century. Anglicanism is generally not viewed as a confessional denomination and the Articles of Religion are not binding on Episcopalians. The Articles did, however, play a significant role in shaping the identity of the Church of England and Anglicanism. Join us as we look at this historical document and discuss its relevance, if any, for today.



Collection for Haiti: The school bus for Haiti is almost full. Please continue to bring in donations to St. Brendan's and thank you for the great items that you have already contributed. Your donations can still be place into the plastic bin by the front door of the church. We are receiving items from the community as well. Donations of summer clothes, especially children's clothes, shoes, kitchen items, bedding, and medical supplies are needed.

Solar cells are also needed in Haiti. A local company purchased too many and so 20 solar cells were purchased from them for \$75 each. Each cell is worth about \$600!! They can be used in many ways in Haiti. Some of the donated items still need to be counted and sorted. Volunteers may be needed for that. The bus will be driven to Miami to be put onto a ship for Haiti. If you have any questions, please contact Donna Aiello or Joyce Donadee.

# November 3 is Election Day. Please Vote!



#### In case you have not subscribed to Allegheny Votes, here's yesterday's very helpful notice.

8:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m., October 27 – November 2: Drop off hours for Mail-In Ballots in the LOBBY of the Downtown Elections Office with free parking out front.

\*\*\*8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m., October 27 – November 2: Monday – Friday only. (closed Saturday and Sunday.)

Receive and vote a Main-In Ballot if you applied but yours has not yet arrived on the 6th Floor Elections Office.

Thank you for all of your efforts.

#### **NEED LIVE SUPPORT?**

Our Voter Assistance Hotline is staffed daily from now until Election Day. Call us! 1-800-PA-VOTES 1-833-728-6837

## Dear Friends of St. Brendan's,

St. Brendan's Episcopal Church would like to thank, and request your prayers for, the following parishioners and friends or family of parishioners. Each is a medical professional or an emergency first responder who is helping people cope with the Coronavirus outbreak. They are using their skills and risking their own well-being by tending to those whose health has been threatened.

We are grateful for their selfless dedication and ask that God watch over them, keep them safe and give them both strength and rest. We hope that you will join the church in thanking and praying for:

Kimberly Becker Brenna Conroy Andrea Dickerson Rebecca Donadee Lynne Gloor Kerri Jensen Warren Sands Julie Maddie Bell Kate Burnett
Adele Cotter James Cotter
Franklin Park Police Department
Amanda Gagnon Jeff Gagnon
Ann Hockenberry Beth Lutz Hoffman
Dr. Ken Luke O'Neill
Andrew Smith Justin Zeigler
Mike Patrick

Frank Casey
Laura Dugan Demers
Franklin Park Volunteer Fire Department
Shelley Gagnon
Eric Hood
Kim Pierce
Cindy

Bob Cerra
Nicholas Demers
Piere Department
Betsy Gentile
John Jacobs and staff
Becca Sands
Jennifer

# Prayer for our medical personnel and first responders.

Lord, please bless and care for all healthcare workers and first responders. Grant them wisdom, knowledge, skill and compassion so that they may be instruments of Your healing power for those they serve and care for. Give them strength and support. May they be able to do their work in a spirit of love and kindness and mercy. Keep them safe and well as they make personal sacrifices on behalf of Your community. Amen.



#### ST. BRENDAN'S MISSION

Jesus said, "I have come to give life – life in all its fullness." John 10:10. Our mission is the realization of fullness through: the worship of God; service to the world; active concern for each other: and education to expand mind and spirit.

#### **VESTRY MEMBERS**

Sr. Warden: Tim Austin

Jr. Warden & Secretary/Clerk: Ruth Horton

Adult Formation: Dean Peters

Audio-Visual Technology: Cameron Grosh

Communication: Annemarie Malbon

Finance: Mary Bertucci Fundraising: Larry Toler

Inreach & Hospitality: Janice Moore

Newcomers: Mary Bertucci

Dean Peters

Outreach: Donna Aiello

Safety & Security: Tim Austin

Stewardship: Larry Toler Treasurer: Ellen Groves

Assistant Treasurer: Roger Botti

Worship: Cameron Grosh

#### **OUTREACH MINISTRY LEADERS**

Adopt-A-Highway: Tom Waseleski

CRIES Advocacy: Ellen Groves ESL: Tim Austin

Joyce Donadee

Linda Schneider

Garden of Hope: Tim Michael Justice Ministry: Donna Aiello

Miryam's: Julia Wick

North Hills Food Banks: Ruth Horton & Donna Aiello

#### **WORSHIP MINISTRY LEADERS**

Acolytes: Anelisa Tarrant

Altar Guild: Anelisa Tarrant

Pastoral Care Ministry: Ruth Horton

Flower Ministry: Libby Juel

Sylvia Affleck

Scheduler: Kelli Cerra

Ushers: Eric Helmsen

# PARISH LIFE MINISTRY LEADERS

Audit: Kevin Bovd

Book Club: Pat Carl

Book Discussion Club: Julie Smith

Brendan's Boots: Tom Waseleski

Dinner Group: Janice Moore

Finance Chair: Eric Helmsen

Green Thumb Gang: Dan Moore

Historian: Ellen Groves

Holiday Arts & Crafts & Cookie Walk: Karen Dennis

Memorial Garden: Dan Moore

Merry Meal Makers (M&M's): Saundy Waseleski

Parish Profile: Inactive

Reiki Ministry: Melanie Popovich Rental: George Snyder

Scholarship: Tom Waseleski

Sticks & Strings: Joni Reis

**Debbie Jennings** 

Web Site: Kelli Cerra

# ST. BRENDAN'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH

Corner of Rochester & McAleer Roads 2365 McAleer Road, Sewickley, PA 15143 Phone ~ 412-364-5974

Office hours ~ Monday thru Friday 8:00-2:00 Web Site ~ http://www.stbrendans.org

Online Parish Directory ~ https://www.stbrpit.com/ (authorization required for access--apply online)

Facebook ~ https://www.facebook.com/StBrendansEpiscopalChurch/

 $Next door \sim \underline{\text{https://franklinparkpittsburgh.next}} door.com/pages/st-brendans-episcopal-church-sewickley-pa/recommend/stable-pa/recommend/sta$ 

Priest, Regis Smolko ~ regisjs@verizon.net

Youth Education Director, Julie Smith ~ jlsphone1@gmail.com

Parish Administrator, Katie Cervone ~ StBrendansKatie@gmail.com

Music Director, Daniel May ~ bluesub@verizon.net

Nursery Director, Meghan Thompson ~ meghanthompson328@gmail.com